

August 25, 2015

Dear Member,

After careful consideration, the Board of the Nevada Health CO-OP has decided that it will no longer offer health insurance policies after December 31, 2015 and will voluntarily cease operations beginning January 1, 2016. Your current policy remains in effect and you may continue to see your providers under the terms of your policy. As always, you will need to pay premiums in accordance with plan rules for your coverage to remain in effect.

Please be advised that you will need to select a new health insurer for 2016. Open enrollment for 2016 begins November 1, 2015 and continues through January 31, 2016. Your insurance agent can assist you with selecting your new plan.

If you are receiving advance premium tax credits and cost sharing reductions and want to continue receiving those federal subsidies in your new 2016 plan, you must enroll in a qualified health plan through the Federal Marketplace. When open enrollment begins, you can shop for replacement coverage by working with an agent, broker, or navigator and by calling the Marketplace at 1-800-318-2596 (TTY: 1-855-889-4325), phone support is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. Plans for 2016 can be reviewed at www.healthcare.gov.

Our goal is that all members, providers and brokers have a positive experience through this transition. We sincerely appreciate the opportunity you gave the CO-OP to help improve health care in Nevada.

We will keep you informed of the process by sending out notices as needed. If you have any questions, please call us at 702-823-2667 or 1-855-606-2667, Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

In Health,

Pamela Egan

Chief Executive Officer

Forsele L. Egan

Nevada Health CO-OP